
  

   

  



 

  



 



 
 



 

Community Ministry 
 

The numbers of people seeking help with groceries continue to fluctuate from week to week, although the average 

seems to be in the high 70s, corresponding well to the numbers coming to share a Tuesday morning meal. We 

continue to struggle with our budget as grocery prices are beyond belief (no news to anyone reading this, I’m sure) 

and our shoppers weave from discount to discount, trying to get the best bang for our buck. So far they are more 

successful than the bulk buying ability of local foodbanks, but it takes a lot of time and effort on their part. Many, 

many thanks to them! We are keeping up.   

Thrift Shop volunteers can also testify to the numbers helped with clothing and other items through our low cost 

items and voucher programs. Our homeless prevention program, in partnership with other community providers, is 

part of the solution for folk facing eviction and a life on the streets.   

Some have asked about our place in the support network. Are we doing enough to help people cope with high 

prices and finding alternate sources of food? Can we do something about budgeting and meal planning and food 

preparation techniques? In a word, yes, we can and yes, in a way, we are.   

We are in loose partnership with St. Vincent de Paul and the Salvation Army, both of whom have intake processes 

working with people around budgeting, available resources and programs they might not be aware of. We are in a 

limited partnership with Adult Integrated Mental Health Services who are providing a food supplement program for 

some of our folk who are in very difficult circumstances. We provide space for another ‘start-up’ – a meal planning, 

prep and take-home meal project run by a Canadian Mental Health employee who saw the need and looked for a 

way to address it. We have also secured funding from Women’s World Day of Prayer to put on courses that might 

be of use to folk we serve and folk who serve. So far a foodsafe and first aid program are on the calendar, with 

other interesting topics on the list. Auto mechanics, anyone?  

It is so very good to be part of a community that asks itself not only how to provide ‘fish’ but how to teach folk to 

fish in the current climate. While we seem helpless in the face of a disrupted natural environment, incredibly high 

housing prices and almost obscene food costs, we can and do, in our communal ways, offer at least a hand in 

system navigation. As I was reminded when I arrived at Central Okanagan United Church, we do not have to do 

everything, nor do we want to do things others are already doing. We fill our niche, do our piece and try to help 

weave a net of compassionate, care-filled relationship. Thank you for all you do to respond to Christ’s call to love 

our neighbour as ourself. We are blessed!  

 

Keith Simmonds  

Community Minister  

  



 

The long, lazy days of summer are here and we all take a breath and relax just a bit more for a couple of months. 

Perhaps your meetings or other activities have ended for the summer so your schedule is less cluttered and allows 

for more leisure time and activities. Perhaps you have some travel planned to visit friends or family or exciting 

places, or maybe family and friends are coming to visit you. Maybe your summer will be spent with your children, 

grand-children or great grand-grandchildren. No matter what you are doing this summer, the long hot days of July 

and August will no doubt make you smile and feel more alive as you enjoy the warm weather, sunshine, fresh air, 

beauty of nature, and the great produce that our valley produces. 

Vicki Nelson, Community of Faith Stewardship Support Person for the Pacific Mountain Region (and other regions) 

had some interesting thoughts on sharing life’s lessons of generosity with children this summer, and the article felt 

very appropriate for our summer newsletter. Link is below: 

Spice Up Summer With Kindness And Generosity 

Over the summer, as you have no doubt noted in this newsletter, many of the programs and activities of COUC will 

continue. Certainly our weekly worship services, pastoral care visits, Tuesday morning grocery and meal program, 

and other programs will be running throughout July and August. The work of the church may be a bit more relaxed 

in the summer but it continues all the same. 

Some ways for you to support the work of the church throughout the summer include: 

• Attending worship services in person or on Zoom 

• Checking in on other congregational members and friends to ensure they are doing okay 

• Dropping off donations for the food pantry or the meal program 

• Spreading the word about upcoming events at COUC 

• Supporting Camp Spirit for our young people 

• And of course, continuing to make your financial contributions to the church so we can support the ongoing 

programs of COUC 

Enjoy your summer!!! 

 

https://united-church.ca/blogs/round-table/spice-summer-kindness-and-generosity


  



 

 



 
 



  



  



  





A Little Kindness and Generosity Goes a Long Way … and Keeps on Giving 

 

How many of you have been at the church when the sound of a beautiful voice or a piano or other instrument is 

heard coming from the sanctuary?  I have noticed it several times and it always makes me smile.  The individuals 

involved are practicing in the sanctuary and generally they are allowed to do so for free.  I don’t know who started 

this practice but it has been going on for years and I think it is fantastic that we can support the arts and talented 

musicians in this way. 

 

One such musician was from Vancouver and vacationing in Kelowna when she asked to use the grand piano in the 

sanctuary to practice while she was in town.  That was a few years ago and the pianist was Michelle Jia Yun Xu, who 

never forgot the generosity of the church.  Now she is coming to Kelowna to do a benefit concert to help support 

our Outreach programs.  So, a little generosity on our part is now returning full circle to help those in our local 

community who are suffering from food insecurity.  

 

We hope you will join us on Friday, August 9th for a piano concert featuring the music of Bach, Beethoven, 

Schumann and Debussy.  Doors will open at 6:30 and the concert will start at 7:00 PM.  Admission is by donation 

with a $20 minimum expected and with all proceeds going to the COUC Tuesday morning program.  There will be a 

reception following the concert and you are invited to stay for that and meet this talented young artist. 

For those who do not know Michelle and her talents, the following link is a writeup from a concert performance in 

Vancouver in 2022:  https://www.vwms.ca/june-15-recital 

 

And for those who would like a preview of Michelle playing the piano, the following YouTube link has several 

wonderful selections to enjoy: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCSuAsYNCP_lMlM_QoC52LNA/videos 

 

More recently, Michelle has completed her Bachelor of Music with a minor in French studies, and this September 

she will settle in Paris for her Master’s studies at the Conservatoire Nationale Supérieure de Musique et de Danse 

de Paris, as one of only four students admitted from around the world.   

We hope you will join us on Friday, August 9th to hear this wonderful young musician! 

 

Jayne Brooks 

Community Ministry 

 

PS – I am looking for several individuals to be door greeters and hosts, a few kitchen helpers to set up for the 

reception, and some bakers to contribute goodies for the reception.  If you are interested in getting involved, please 

contact me for more information (email k.jaynebrooks@gmail.com or phone 250-762-9606).  Thank you! 

  

https://www.vwms.ca/june-15-recital
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCSuAsYNCP_lMlM_QoC52LNA/videos
mailto:k.jaynebrooks@gmail.com


 

  



Save the Date!  
 

What do keffiyehs, keys, kites watermelon, a wall, settlements, etc. have to do with 

Palestine? What role did Canada play in the partition of historical Palestine in 1948? 

What are churches in Palestine asking of Western churches? Bring your questions and 

join us in a conversation circle hosted by Debbie Hubbard, Dean Reidt and Keith 

Simmonds. 

 

Sunday, September 15 – 11:30 am 

Room 14 – Central Okanagan United Church 

 

Pre-registration isn’t required but will help us plan for snacks and seating.  

Click on this link if you would like to let us know you are coming. Questions or need 

more information? Contact Debbie at 250-469-4468 or 

sowingseedsofpossibilities@gmail.com 
 

 

 
 

  

https://forms.gle/5kKBUP5oUNj7LgMV7
mailto:sowingseedsofpossibilities@gmail.com


 

 



  



 

  



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Strengthening Voices. Inspiring Possibility. 

WHERE VOICES COME TO LIFE 

Welcome to SongShine, vocal music and creative drama-based classes designed for those who have 
communication issues due to Parkinson’s, stroke, other neurological challenges, or aging. Our goal 

is to help you communicate more easily and clearly. SongShine harnesses the power of brain, 
breath, and emotion to reclaim voices. It creates community, camaraderie, and confidence 

…AND IT’S FUN!  
Meet: Mondays at 1pm, at Bernard Church, in Room 14   

Hosted by Choir Director Sylvia Clerke 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  



 

Keep up to date, watch worship videos and more. 

Find us online! Like and Follow us on Facebook & 

Subscribe to our YouTube Channel! 

 
Website  

https://centralokanaganunitedchurch.com 

 
Facebook Page SUNDAY LIVESTREAM SHOWN HERE 

https://www.facebook.com/Centralokanaganunitedchurchkelownabc 

 

Facebook Group (Our Private Church Group) 
(A Private Group for members & friends of COUC to share church news or discussion)  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/319967703235745 

 

United Church of Canada Private Group –  

Join in for all UCC chat & news! 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/UnitedChurchCda/permalink/10167795547890401/ 

 
YouTube Channel (Worship videos posted weekly): 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJRqGV1Zra36gbm1jSlks1w 
  

https://centralokanaganunitedchurch.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Centralokanaganunitedchurchkelownabc
https://www.facebook.com/groups/319967703235745
https://www.facebook.com/groups/UnitedChurchCda/permalink/10167795547890401/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJRqGV1Zra36gbm1jSlks1w


 


